Registry of Companies and Licenses

Hellenic Telecommunications and Post Commission (EETT)

June 2025

Table of contents

1. Introduction	1
2. Overview	
2.1. Licenses	
2.2. Registry of numbers	
2.3. Applications	
2.4. Application submission and processing	5
2.5. User roles	5
2.6. Options menu	
2.7. Tasks	
3. Company registration	
4. Application management	
4.1. Application list	
4.2. View application	
4.3. Company modification	
4.4. Admin user registration	
4.5. General authorization for electronic communications	
4.6. General authorization for postal services	
4.7. Individual License for postal services	
4.8. Domain names registrars	
4.9. Numbering right	
4.10. Provision of intermediary services	
4.11. Fee Exemption	
5. License management.	
5.1. Service modification	
5.2. Representation modification	
5.3. Languages modification	
5.4. Documents update	
5.5. Cessation of authorization activities	
5.6. Activation of authorization	
6. Number management	
6.1. National Numbering Plan	
6.2. Number assignment	
6.3. Secondary assignment	
6.4. Number revocation	
6.5. Secondary assignment transfer.	
6.6. Secondary assignment removal	
6.7. Primary assignment transfer.	
6.8. Modification of use of numbers	35

7. Management of postal networks	
7.1. Network members	
7.2. Postal network modification	
8. Annual fees	
8.1. Notification of license fees	
8.2. Numbering annual fee calculation	
8.3. Annual number fees notification	
8.4. Fee Settlements	47
8.5. Installment Payment Notification	
9. User management	50
10. Common tasks	
10.1. Company profile	
10.2. Attaching a document	
10.3. Edit company information	53
10.4. Edit fee details	53
10.5. Edit representative	54
10.6. Edit Address	
10.7. View historical data	
11. Public API	56
11.1. Versions	56
11.2. Resources	56
11.3. Resource links	56
11.4. Information lists	56
11.5. Language	57

1. Introduction

The EETT Registry of Companies and Licenses (eregistry) is a web application for the management of the following registers:

- Registry of providers of electronic communications networks and services operating under the general authorization regime.
- Registry of postal companies operating under general authorization.
- Registry of postal companies holding an individual license.
- Registry of intermediary services providers.
- Registry of domain name registrars.
- Registry of numbering resources.

The Registry of Companies and Licenses operates in the context of the following EETT decisions:

- EETT Decision ref: 991/4/ of 17 May 2021 (Government Gazette, Series II, No 2265/2021),
- EETT Decision ref: 843/2 of 1 March 2018 "Regulation on the Management and Assignment of [.gr] Domain Names or . $\epsilon\lambda$ " (Government Gazette, Series II, No 973/2018),
- EETT Decision ref: 966/02 "Regulation on the Management and Assignment of the Numbering Resources of the National Numbering Plan" (Government Gazette, Series II, No 5266/30.11.2020) (correction: Government Gazette, Series II, No 5580/18.12.2020),
- EETT Decision ref: 686/064/2013 "Regulation on General Authorizations for the Provision of Postal Services" (Government Gazette, Series II, No 1700/10.7.2013),
- EETT Decision ref: 686/065/2013 "Regulation on Individual Licenses for the Provision of Postal Services" (Government Gazette, Series II, No 1876/31.7.2013),
- EETT Decision ref: 1086/12 (Government Gazette, Series II, No 6346/B/6.11.2019),
- Law ref 5067/2023 "Implementation of the provisions of Regulation (EU) 2021/784 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 29 April 2021 on addressing the dissemination of terrorist content online and other arrangements of the Ministry of Justice." (Government Gazette, Series I, No 189/A/20-11-2023),
- Law ref 5099/2024 "Measures to implement Regulation (EU) 2022/2065 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 19 October 2022 on a Single Market For Digital Services and amending Directive 2000/31/EC ('Digital Services Act') and other provisions." (Government Gazette, Series I, No 48/A/5-4-2024),
- EETT Decision ref: 1119/2 "Regulation on the operation of the Register of Intermediary Services Providers, including Hosting Services".

The eregistry web application facilitates electronic communications networks and services providers, postal services providers and intermediary services providers to manage the relevant authorizations. Providers submit applications in electronic form, to update the registries provided for in the above regulations. EETT users receive and approve the applications. Approvals are communicated by electronic means.

Instructions are accessible through the ⑦ help icon. Use of the help icon in the application points to the corresponding section of the instructions.

2. Overview

2.1. Licenses

Licenses in the context of the eregistry application are the rights acquired by a company to carry out activities, in the fields of electronic communications, postal services and intermediary services. The basic licenses (authorizations) supported by the eregistry are the following:

- The general authorization for electronic communications.
- The general authorization for postal services.
- The individual license for postal services.
- The right to register domain names (domain names registrar).
- The provision of intermediary services.

In addition to the authorizations described in the relevant EETT Regulations, the eregistry application also manages a separate authorization, the right to obtain numbers in accordance with the National Numbering Plan (NNP).

2.2. Registry of numbers

The NNP numbers are managed through the eregistry. The eregistry provides the functionality for the management of the NNP and the operations (assignment, revocation, secondary assignment, etc.) of the numbers.

2.3. Applications

The information in the register is updated by submitting applications from the companies concerned, which have access to the application through their representatives (end users). The applications supported by eregistry are the following:

- **Company Registration**. The application by which a company is registered on the eregistry web application. Upon approval of the application, the company is registered in the eregistry and a user account and login credentials are created. Following registration, the company may submit applications for obtaining one or more licenses.
- Electronic Communications General Authorization. The application by which a company applies for registration in the electronic communications networks and services providers registry under the general authorization regime.
- **General Postal Authorization**. The application by which a company applies for registration in the Postal Services Providers registry under general authorization.
- **Individual Postal License**. The application by which a company applies for registration in the Postal Services providers registry holding an individual license.
- Domain Name Registrar. The application by which a company applies as a registrar of domain names ending in .gr or . $\epsilon\lambda$.

- **Provision of intermediary services.** The application by which a company notifies EETT about the provision of intermediary services.
- Numbering. The application by which a company acquires the right to apply for NNP numbers.

To update the registry details, the following applications are also available:

- **Company Modification**. The application by which the company may modify its basic information (postal address, representation, contact details, etc.) and inform EETT of the required legal documents provided for in the relevant EETT Regulations.
- Admin User Registration. The application by which a registered company requests to add a new user with the role of Admin User.
- **Postal Network Modification**. By this application, the company may request the modification of the composition of its postal network.
- Service Modification. Applications relating to the general authorization for electronic communications and postal services, the individual license for postal services and to the provision of intermediary services. By means of this application, a company that has one of the above authorizations may ask for the modification of the services it provides.
- **Representation Modification**. Applications pertaining to all types of authorizations. By this application, the update of the contact details and the representatives' information regarding an authorization is requested.
- **Languages modification.** Applications related to licenses to which official languages are declared. With this application, a company which has a license can apply for the modification of the official language(s) of communication.
- **Documents update**. Applications pertaining to all types of authorizations. With this application, a company may add or replace documents relating to the license.
- License Cessation. Application by which the company declares that the activities related to an authorization have ceased.
- **License Activation**. Application by which a company applies for the reactivation of an authorization that has been ceased.
- Fee Exemption. The application by which certified bodies can be exempted from paying fees.
- Fee Notification. The fee notification is a special type of application, where the company informs EETT for the payment of annual fees (Notification of license fees, Annual number fees notification).
- **Installment Payment**. The installment payment is a special type of application where the company informs EETT for the payment of a fee installment under a settlement.

In the field of NNP numbers management, the following applications are available:

- **Number Assignment**. By this application, the company applies for the assignment of NNP number blocks.
- **Number Revocation**. By this application, a company applies for the revocation of assigned number blocks.
- Secondary Assignment. By this application, the company applies for the secondary assignment

of numbers to another party.

- **Secondary Assignment Transfer**. By this application, the company to which the number has been assigned, applies for the transfer of the secondary assignment to another party.
- **Secondary Assignment Removal**. By this application, the company requests for the secondary assignment to be removed.
- **Primary Assignment Transfer**. By this application, the company requests to receive the primary assignment of another company, following an agreement with the party holding the number on a secondary level.
- **Number Usage Modification**. By this application, the company requests that the usage of a number is modified, in cases where the description is necessary.

2.4. Application submission and processing

Applications are submitted and processed online through the eregistry web application. The user with the appropriate role for a specific type of application, is able to enter the details of the request through the eregistry application. Upon completion the application can be submitted. After submission the application gets a unique reference number and it is received by EETT for processing. The application is either approved or rejected. There is also the possibility of sending it back to the company. A typical reason for this is that necessary documents are missing.



Figure 1. Procedure for examining applications.



Prior to submitting an application, the eregistry runs an automatic validation to check if it complies with the rules of submission. This function is particularly useful in cases where it is required to pay fees in order to submit the application.

End users are notified by e-mail about the approval, rejection or forwarding actions regarding their applications.

2.5. User roles

Companies gain access to the eregistry through the end users that they designate. Depending on the role of each user, eregistry grants the relevant rights. The roles of end users available in the eregistry are the following:

• Admin User. The role that fully represents the company in the eregistry application. The Admin user may, additionally, define new users for the company, assign roles to users (other than the

role of Admin), activate and deactivate users. The Admin User is appointed by the legal representative of the company.

- **Company Details Representative**. The role which can manage applications related to company data.
- **General Electronic Communications License**. The role managing applications pertaining to the general electronic communications authorization.
- **General Postal Services License**. The role managing applications pertaining to the general authorization for postal services.
- **Individual Postal Services License**. The role managing applications pertaining to the individual license for postal services.
- Numbering. The role managing applications for the assignment of NNP block numbers.
- **Domain Name Registrar**. The role of managing applications relating to the company's registrar right.
- **Intermediary Services**. The role of managing applications relating the provision of intermediary services.
- **Member**. A specific role under which the end user has access to the company details in the eregistry web application but has no right to submit and process applications.

Role	Rights
Admin User	Right to full access to company information and the ability to submit and process all types of applications. Right to manage the rest of the company users.
Company Details Representative	Right to access the company details. Right to submit applications for the modification of company details. Right to apply for an exemption from paying fees. Right to submit a request for the modification of a postal network.
General Electronic Communications License	Right to access the company details. Right to apply for a general authorization for electronic communications. Right to submit applications for modification of the general authorization (Service modification, Representation modification). Right to submit applications for the cessation of activities under the authorization. Right to submit the annual fee information relating to the general authorization for electronic communications. Right to submit an installment payment statement in the context of a settlement.

Role	Rights
General Postal Services License	Right to access the company details. Right to apply for a general authorization for postal services. Right to submit applications for the modification of the general authorization (Service modification, Representation modification). Right to submit applications for cessation of activities under the authorization. Right to submit annual fee information relating to the general authorization for postal services.
Individual License for postal services	Right to access the company details. Right to apply for an individual license for postal services. Right to submit applications for the modification of the individual license (Service modification, Representation modification). Right to submit annual fee information relating to the individual license for postal services. Right to submit applications for the cessation of activities of the license.
Numbering	Right to access the company details. Right to submit applications for number assignment, revocation of numbers, secondary assignment of numbers, transfer of secondary assignment, secondary assignment removal, transfer of primary assignment and modification of use of numbers. Right to apply for a numbering right. Right to submit applications to modify the representation of the numbering right. Right to submit applications for the cessation of activities under the numbering right. Right to submit a statement of payment of annual numbering fees.
Domain Name Registrar	Right to access the company details. Right to submit applications for the domain name registrar authorization. Right to submit applications to modify the authorization representation.
Intermediary services	Right to access the company details. Right to submit applications for the provision of intermediary services. Right to submit applications for modification of provision of intermediary services (Service modification, Representation modification, Languages modification). Right to submit applications for the cessation of activities of the license.

Role	Rights
Member	Right to access the company details. Right to view all applications in the eregistry. A member may submit a request for registration of an Admin User.

More than one roles may be assigned to an end user.

2.6. Options menu

The application's main menu is located on the left side of the page and offers the basic options for reviewing the registry data and submitting applications for updating the registry data.

The main functions of the eregistry are the following:

- Overview of all applications by selecting Applications.
- Access to the company's tasks through the option Tasks.
- Creation of a new application through the New Application option.
- Overview of licenses (authorizations) and submission of modification applications through the Licenses option.
- Overview of fees invoices through the selection Fees.
- Management operations through the **Profile** option.

2.7. Tasks

To make any changes in the registry, the relevant application must be submitted and approved. Applications are submitted by the end users of the company and processed by EETT staff, following the request processing flow. During each application's processing, a set of actions are performed. Actions are carried out by the EETT staff and the end users of the company.

Applications are processed by the EETT staff after submission. Throughout the processing, three options are available:

- Approval of application and registry update.
- Rejection of application.
- Send back a request to the applicant in order to provide additional information. The application is sent back, mainly, in case of missing documents. Applications for number assignment are also sent back in the case of fee payments.

After an application is submitted, the participation of the end users of the company shall pertain to the completion of the returned applications and to forwarding them anew to EETT. In all actions performed in the context of an application, the eregistry informs the end user of the company by email.

The pending tasks of a company with regard to the submitted applications fall into two categories:

Unassigned tasks, namely the pending tasks of the company which have not been assigned to end users of the company, and Pending Tasks, namely the personal pending tasks of each end user. All company tasks that include unassigned and pending tasks, are available through the Tasks/All Tasks option.

2.7.1. Unassigned Tasks

Unassigned tasks are tasks regarding the company applications that are pending and have not been assigned to an end user. The table of unassigned tasks is displayed by clicking on the \triangle icon at the top of the page or by selecting the Tasks/Unassigned option of the main menu.

Unassigned Tasks				
Search Criteria				_
Application Type Select V Q Search & Clear	License Type Select V			
	Unassigned Tasks : 1 page 1 🛛 < 🧹	> >>		
Application	Application Registration Number	Registration Date	Employee	Comments
Licensing / Numbering	1598	May 19, 2025	Jordi Xavier	
✓ Claim ← Reassign (i) Application Employee	Select \checkmark Assign			
Mnpado Engelphoteav kai Aðskáv Registry of Companies and Licenses		User Guide Terms of use Privac	y Policy Accessibility Statement	

Figure 2. Unassigned Tasks

The Unassigned Tasks page displays all tasks that are not assigned to an end user. The unassigned tasks page provides search criteria such as the application type and the license type. In addition to the basic information of the application, the list of unassigned tasks also displays the end user who handled the application in the past (if applicable) as well as comments related to the task.

Tasks can be assigned to an end user of the company depending on the type of application and the role of the user. There are two ways to assign a task. Either the user claims the task by clicking Claim or the user who has the Admin User role assigns the task by selecting a user from the list of the end users of the company and clicking Assign. Upon Assigning, the task shall be transferred to the list of pending issues of the end user. If a task appears in the list of unassigned tasks and it is already handled by a user, it is possible to Reassign it to the same user.

2.7.2. Pending Tasks

Pending Tasks are uncompleted tasks assigned to an end user and should be carried out. The table of pending tasks is displayed by clicking on the icon \triangle at the top of the page, or by selecting Tasks/Pending Tasks in the main menu.

Pending Tasks				
Pending Tasks : 1 page 1				
Application	Application Registration Number	Registration Date	Comments	
Licensing / Numbering	1598	May 19, 2025		
Application Application				
Mirpebo Enystephozeov kol Aðsláðv Registry of Companies and Licenses	User G	uide Terms of use Privacy Policy Accessibility Statem		

Figure 3. User pending tasks

When selecting the Process option, the task processing page is displayed. The basic options for

processing a task are the following:

- Reassigning the task: The Reassign option transfers tasks to unassigned tasks, so that they may be assigned to another user of the company.
- Attaching a document: It is possible to attach a document to the application pertaining to the specific task.
- Forwarding the application to EETT: The application is forwarded to EETT to resume processing.
- Payment of fees: Particularly for number assignments requests (Number assignment, Secondary assignment, Primary assignment transfer), it is possible to enter the fee payment information.

Tasks	
Application Type Licensing	License Type Numbering
Company PROF FRANCAIS	
Sans Serif ↔ Normal ↔ B I U ↔ \= :=	
Application Application Control Save V Options X Cancel	
Registry of Companies and Licenses	User Guide Terms of use Privacy Policy Accessibility Statement

Figure 4. Task processing

Additionally, it is possible to enter comments related to the task. The comments are communicated to the EETT user who will receive the application and are also recored in the application action history.

2.7.3. All Tasks

All company's pending tasks are displayed in the main menu under the Tasks/All Tasks option. The table includes all unassigned tasks as well as tasks assigned to users of the company.

pplication Type -Select	License Type			
Q Search & Clear				
plication	Tasks : 2	page 1 << < > >> Registration Date	Employee	Comments
mpany Modification	1599	May 19, 2025		
ensing / Numbering	1598	May 19, 2025	Jordi Xavier	

Figure 5. All tasks

Users with the role of Admin User are able to cancel the assignment of a task to an end user via the Reassign option. Upon cancellation of the assigning process, the task is transferred to the unassigned tasks.

3. Company registration

New companies register online for the registry of companies through the eregistry web application. Prior to registration of a new company aiming to operate in the areas of electronic communications and/or postal services and/or intermediary services, a preliminary check is carried out to examine if EETT has been informed about the company in the past. The registration process appears in the figure below.



Figure 6. Company registration procedure

In order to register a company, it must first be examined whether the company already exists in the registry (although this does not mean that it is registered in the authorization registries) and whether the company has users. For the successful registration of the company, its basic information and the appointment of a person with the role of Admin User are required, so that this person can sign in as the company's representative.

The registration process starts with the Company Registration option on the main page of the application.

Company Registration

Enter the VAT number and the	e Country and click the button Search.
Vat Number	
Country	
GREECE	~
Q Search Cancel	EL
	User Guide Terms of use Privacy Policy Accessibility Statement
I'm not a robot	reCAPTCHA Privacy - Tarms

Figure 7. Search for a company during registration

Enter the vat number of the company and the country where it operates, and select Search. The search may produce three possible results, as follows:

- The company does not appear in the company registry. The system allows you to submit a company registration application by clicking **Register New Company**.
- The company appears in the company registry with active users. No company registration is required.
- The company appears in the company registry without active users. The eregistry allows the registration of an Admin User. The Register Administrator option allows the submission of the application for Admin user registration.

In case the company does not appear in the registry, the <u>company data</u> and the basic details of the Admin User should be entered. A copy of the two sides of the id card or of the passport of the Admin User should be attached to the request, in digital form.



The e-mail address will be used as the username of the newly created user account.

The designated Admin user is informed of the approval of the application by an e-mail sent to the indicated address. In the same e-mail, the password to login to the eregistry and a pre-filled Admin form (in pdf format) are also sent.

Upon receipt of the password it is possible to login to the eregistry as a company representative (Admin user). The next step is to submit an application for the modification of company details in order to be able to apply for registration in the electronic communications and/or postal services and/or domain name registries and/or intermediary services. To do this you must login to the

eregistry and submit an application for the modification of company details (Company modification). To submit the application, it is required to attach thereto the legal documents pertaining to the company and the pre-filled Admin Form received in the registration approval e-mail, signed by the legal representative of the company.

4. Application management

4.1. Application list

The Applications option in the main menu, presents the list of applications created by the company. Through the list of applications, it is possible to edit, view and submit applications.

Search Criteria					
Application Type Select	Submitted		Pending Select V	Approved Select	v
Submitted From Q Search & Clear	Submitted To		Document Type Select		~
Applications : 14 (page 1 from 2)	Image: Weight of the second secon	10 🗸			
Application Type	Submitted	Approved	Application Registration Number $\uparrow\downarrow$	Registration Date $\uparrow\downarrow$	Submitted By
License Cessation / Electronic Communications General Authorization	×				
Number Assignment	×				
Number Secondary Assignment Transfer	\checkmark	\checkmark	1606	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
Number Secondary Assignment	\checkmark	\checkmark	1605	May 21, 2025	EETT
Number Revocation	\checkmark	\checkmark	1604	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
Number Secondary Assignment	\checkmark	\checkmark	1603	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
Number Assignment	\checkmark	\checkmark	1602	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
Number Secondary Assignment	\checkmark	×	1601	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
	\checkmark	\checkmark	1600	May 21, 2025	TEST KED 5
lumber Assignment					

Figure 8. List of Applications

A set of search criteria are provided to facilitate searching the list:

- Application Type: Select one of the various types of applications.
- Submitted: Select whether you wish to search for submitted or non-submitted applications.
- Pending: Select if you wish to limit the results to pending applications.
- Approved: Select if you wish to limit the results to approved applications.
- Submission range: The Submitted from and Submitted to fields specify the range of dates within which the application was submitted.
- Document type: Select if you want to limit the list results to applications that have a specific type of document attached.

The list shall display the applications that meet all the search criteria. Upon selection of the View button, the details of the selected application shall be displayed. Upon selection of the Edit button, the request processing page shall be displayed. The Edit button is available in cases where the application has not been submitted and where your role gives you the right to edit.



The right to view an application is granted to all active users of the company. The right to edit is granted only to users with a relevant role. Admin Users have full access to all applications.

4.2. View application

It is possible to view the details of each application in the eregistry. These details may vary depending on the type of application. Common elements included on the View page of each application are the following:

- The documents of the application, which can be downloaded via the 🕹 icon.
- Comments about the application.
- Application Log: Shows the actions that have been performed from the submission of the application until its processing completion. It also shows the comments made during the processing, especially in the cases of rejection and return.



The page for viewing the application provides the capability to immediately revoke a submitted application. It is applicable to all pending applications, via the **Revoke** button.

4.3. Company modification

The application for the modification of company details pertains to the update of the basic data of the company, representation thereof, as well as the update, in digital form, of all the necessary legal documents.

This application shall be submitted for the first time following the registration of a new company in the registry.



Where the application follows the registration of a new company, the signed Admin Form must be included in the attached documents.

In order to submit an application for intermediary services you need to have registered the company's Legal Representative (who must have a VAT number and an ID/passport number), the company's website and the company's size. It is reccomended to enter the aformentioned information and submit the company modification application, prior to the submission of an application for the Provision of intermediary services.

The size of the company is defined according to the Recommendation 2003/361/EC on the basis of the financial amounts and the staff headcount of the enterprise under registration of the latest approved accounting period (calculated on an annual basis), as follows:

- **Microenterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 10 persons and whose annual turnover and/or annual balance sheet total does not exceed EUR 2 million.
- **Small enterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 50 persons and whose annual turnover and/or annual balance sheet total does not exceed EUR 10 million and does not fall into the category "microenterprise".
- **Medium-sized enterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 250 persons (but more than 49) and which has an annual turnover not exceeding EUR 50 million, and/or an annual balance sheet total not exceeding EUR 43 million and does not fall into the category "microenterprise" or "small enterprise".

• **Other**: an enterprise that does not fall into the category "microenterprise", "small enterprise" or "medium enterprise".

For more information please consult the text of the Recommendation 2003/361/EC.#

New applications are generated through the New Application/Company Modification menu option. The application shall contain the current details of the undertaking together with the current certifying documents.

Via the application you can modify the basic details of the company, modify the representation details delete a certifying document that has ceased to be valid or add another document.

The legal documents required depending on the legal form of the company are the following:

(A) Legal Entities / Natural Persons established / residing in Greece

- 1. Natural Persons
 - Police ID Card or passport.
 - $\,\circ\,$ Stay and work permit, if the person is an alien.
 - $\circ~$ Professional activity commencement certificate issued by the competent Tax Office.
- 2. ІКЕ ЕЕ- ОЕ- АЕ ЕПЕ
 - The Company's Articles of Association and Amendments thereto, or a decision of the BoD or minutes of the general meeting of the partners, duly published, on the legal representation of the company and authorization to legal representatives.
 - Latest certificate issued by GEMI on the non-dissolution and/or amendments to the company.
- (B) Legal / Natural persons based / residing in a Member State of the European Union
- 1. Legal Persons
 - Documents certifying the incorporation and representation of the foreign legal entity accompanied by apostille and an official translation in the Greek language by Greek attorney or the Translation Office of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs.
- 2. Natural Persons
 - Copy of ID Card or Passport.
 - $\circ\,$ Certificate of tax registration for the commencement of business by the competent tax authority.
 - Certificate/Document of the competent tax authority stating the tax registration number/ certifying the tax registration number.

(C) Companies NOT established in the EU or the European Economic Area. It is specified that companies that are not established in the European Union or the European Economic Area, must also submit the relevant document issued by the competent Greek tax authority certifying they have taken all necessary actions/have provided all required notifications to that Authority in order to start providing electronic communications networks and/or services. Any statement which does not meet the above requirements shall be automatically filed.

4.4. Admin user registration

A registered company should have at least one user with the role of Admin User. The Admin User may define new users and assign roles to them. However, he/she cannot appoint a new user as Admin. A new user may be appointed as Admin User by the New Application/Admin User Registration option of the main menu.

Company Modification			
Admin User Registration Postal Network Modification			
Save () Validate () Fee Exemption			
Admin User Registration			
New License >			
Administrator Details			
Last Name *		First Name *	
Email *		Phone	
Fax			
Documents			
Document	Date	Document Type	
No records found.			
+ Add			
+ Add			
+ Add Comments			
Comments			
Comments Sams Senf e Normal e B I ⊻ G ⊞ ⊞			
Comments Sams Sent e Normal e B I U B ⊞ 0 пог			
Comments Sams Senf e Normal e B I ⊻ G ⊞ ⊞			Www.Yooly Accessibility Statement

Figure 9. Admin User registration application

By this application, the main details of the user shall be filled in, with particular emphasis on the email address, which is used as the username. The eregistry automatically generates the electronic file of the registration application through the PDF option. The document produced should be signed by the legal representative. It should also be attached to the application prior to submission.



Admin User registration is an application that can be submitted by all company users regardless of their role.

4.5. General authorization for electronic communications

In order to apply for registration in the electronic communications networks and services registry under the general authorization regime, you should create and submit a general authorization application through the New application/New License/General Electronic Communications option of the main menu.



If the menu option for creating an application for a general electronic communications authorization does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.



Туре	Selection	
No records found.		

Figure 10. Selection of services in the application for a general authorization for electronic communications

> Select provided services.	Selection	s	
✓ Select countries inside EU.		Туре	Selection
27 page 1 《 〈 〉 》	No records	found.	
ustria 🕂			
elgium 🛨			
Bulgaria			
France +			
Germany 🛨			
enmark 🛨			
stonia 🛨			
reland 🛨			
ipain 🛨			
italy 🕂			

Figure 11. Selection of countries in the application for a general authorization for electronic communications

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Effective date. The start date for the specific activity.
- Public contact address. The eregistry application creates the public contact address by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified specifically for the general authorization.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the general electronic communications license.
- Representation in the form of contact details especially for the general authorization. In addition to the details of the representatives, branches of the company within the EU can also be entered.
- Services to be provided. The services are selected from the Select provided services panel by clicking on the + icon. The requested services appear in the Selections panel. A requested service may be removed by clicking on the icon.
- Countries inside EU. The countries of establishment are selected from the Select countries inside EU panel by clicking on the + icon. The counties appear in the Selections panel. A country may be removed by clicking on the icon.

To submit an application for a general authorization for electronic communications, the relevant fees must be paid first. You need to fill in the fee payment information.



To avoid problems when submitting the application, click the Validation button before paying the fees.

By selecting Submit, the application is submitted and processed by EETT.



In case your company provides electronic communications services to other countries within the EU, you can declare these countries through a new application for representation modification.

4.6. General authorization for postal services

In order to apply for registration in the registry of postal services providers under general authorization, you should create and submit a general authorization request through the New Application/New License/General Postal option of the main menu.



If the menu option for creating an application for a general authorization for postal services does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

✓ Select provided services.			Selections		
	3 page 1 < < > >>>			Туре	Selection
				Service	F01 Postal services of domestic data
Г02	Postal shipping services of abroad	+			
гоз	Postal deliveries by post of internal announcements	+			
Г04	Express transport services of foreign origin	+			

Figure 12. Selection of services in the application for a general authorization for postal services.

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Public contact address. The eregistry application creates the contact address by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified specifically for the general authorization.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the general authorization.
- Representation in the form of contacts details especially for the general authorization.
- Services to be provided. The services are selected from the Select provided services panel by clicking on the + icon. The requested services appear in the Selections panel. A requested service can be removed by clicking on the icon.

To submit an application for an individual license for postal services, the relevant fees must be paid first. You need to fill in the fee payment information.



To avoid problems when submitting the application, click the Validate button before paying the fees.

By selecting Submit, the application is submitted and processed by EETT.

4.7. Individual License for postal services

In order to apply for registration in the registry of postal services providers holding an Individual License, you should create and submit an Individual License request through the New Application/New License/Individual Postal option of the main menu.



If the menu option for generating an application for an Individual License for postal services does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

 Select provided services. 		
	11 page 1 《< 〈 〉 》》	
F10	Advertising Lists	Ð
	Allobgraphy items (up to 2 kg)	Ð
	Newspapers (up to 2 kg)	H
E03		Ð
	Catalogs (up to 2 kg)	Ð
	Packages (up to 20 kg)	•
E07		Ð
E08	Distribution of incoming forms in envelopes or plastic packages addressed to an address to be addressed	Ð
	to Background information/product price lists — supermarket products	
	Promotional items for use with a Directorate Consignee	

Figure 13. Selection of services in the application for individual license for postal services.

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Public contact address. The eregistry creates contact details by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified especially for the Individual License.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the Individual License.
- Representation in the form of contacts details especially for the Individual License.
- Services to be provided. The services are selected from the Select provided services panel by clicking on the + icon. The requested services appear in the Selections panel. A requested service can be removed by clicking on the icon.

To submit an application for an individual license for postal services, the relevant fees must be paid first. You need to fill in the fee payment information.



To avoid problems when submitting the application, click the Validate on button before paying the fees.

By selecting Submit, the application is submitted and processed by EETT.

4.8. Domain names registrars

To register as a domain names registrar, you must create and submit an application through the New Application/New License/Domain Name Registrar option of the main menu. Registration as a domain names registrar is not a formal authorization issued by EETT. The application shall play the role of registrar notification in accordance with the relevant EETT regulations.



If the menu option for generating an application for a domain name registry authorization does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Public contact address. The eregistry application creates the public contact address by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified especially for the domain name registrar authorization.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the domain name registrar authorization.
- Details of representatives especially for the domain name registrar authorization.



To avoid problems when submitting the application, click the Validate button before submitting.

By selecting Submit, the request will be submitted and processed by EETT.



Approval of the application shall suspend the authorization. The procedures for registration in the domain names registry (https://grweb.ics.forth.gr/) should be completed in order to remove the suspension by EETT.

4.9. Numbering right

The numbering right must precede the application for the assignment of numbers of the National Numbering Plan. It is not a formal authorization provided by relevant EETT regulations, but a preliminary approval given to companies to submit applications for number assignments.

The right can be granted to companies that have a general electronic communications authorization. It can also be granted to entities without general authorization, falling into the following categories:

- providers of state networks, where the services or the network they provide justify the use of the requested numerical resources,
- Dioceses and bodies registered in the National Register of Private-Sector Non-Profit Bodies providing social care services in accordance with the provisions of Law 2646/1998,
- legal persons governed by private law, which have been certified by a relevant decision of the competent Minister, as non-profit social care providers and which operate and have in place control mechanisms throughout Greece in accordance with Article 67(1) of Law 4313/2014;
- any company, even if it does not operate under a general authorization regime, for series 4 numerical resources.



The above does not apply to the assignment of numbers which correspond to multimedia information services, where operators should have general authorization regarding the service.

To obtain the numbering right, you must create and submit an application through the New Application/New License/Numbering option of the main menu.



If the menu option for generating an application for a numbering right authorization does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Public contact address. The eregistry application creates contact details by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified specifically for the numbering right.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the numbering right.
- Details of representatives specifically for the numbering right.

By selecting Submit, the application is submitted and processed by EETT.

4.10. Provision of intermediary services

In order to apply for registration in the registry of the intermediary services providers, you should create and submit an Individual License request through the New Application/New License/Intermediary Services option of the main menu.



If the menu option for generating an application for the provision of Intermediary Services does not appear, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

In order to submit an application for intermediary services you need to have registered the company's Legal Representative (who must have a VAT number and an ID/passport number), the company's website and the company's size. If the aformentioned information has not been registered, you should first apply for the modification of company details.

The size of the company is defined according to the Recommendation 2003/361/EC on the basis of the financial amounts and the staff headcount of the enterprise under registration of the latest approved accounting period (calculated on an annual basis), as follows:

- **Microenterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 10 persons and whose annual turnover and/or annual balance sheet total does not exceed EUR 2 million.
- **Small enterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 50 persons and whose annual turnover and/or annual balance sheet total does not exceed EUR 10 million and does not fall into the category "microenterprise".
- **Medium-sized enterprise**: an enterprise which employs fewer than 250 persons (but more than 49) and which has an annual turnover not exceeding EUR 50 million, and/or an annual balance sheet total not exceeding EUR 43 million and does not fall into the category "microenterprise" or "small enterprise".
- **Other**: an enterprise that does not fall into the category "microenterprise", "small enterprise" or "medium enterprise".

For more information please consult the Recommendation 2003/361/EC.

Ƴ Sele	rt provided services.		Selections	
	7 page 1 《 〈 〉 》		Туре	Selection
I.001	Mere conduit services	+	No records found.	
1.002	Caching services	+		
1.003	Online search engines	+		
1.041	Web hosting services	+		
1.042	Online platforms allowing consumers to conclude distance contracts with traders	+		
1.043	Online platforms other than those in the category I.042	+		
1.044	Other hosting services	+		

Figure 14. Selection of services in the application for the provision of intemediary services.

> Select provide	> Select provided services.		
✓ Select official €	communication languages.		
	23 page 1 < < > >>		
en	English	.	
fr	French	+	
bg	Bulgarian	H	
de	German	H	
da	Danish	+	
et	Estonian	E	
ga	Irish		
es	Spanish	•	
it	Italian .	•	
hr	Croatian	+	
> Select countrie	es inside EU.		

Figure 15. Selection of official communication languages in the application for the provision of internediary services.

> Select provided services.	> Select provided services.		l	Selections	Selections
> Select official communication lar	iguages.				Туре
✓ Select countries inside EU.			i	No records f	No records found.
	28 page 1 << < > >>>				
Austria	Lopuge 1 (/ / //	•			
Belgium		Œ			
Bulgaria		+			
Croatia		+			
Cyprus		•			
Czechia		•			
Denmark Estonia		E E			
Finland					
France					

Figure 16. Selection of countries in the application for the provision of intemediary services.

The information to be filled in is the following:

- Services to be provided. The services are selected from the Select provided services panel by clicking on the + icon. The requested services appear in the Selections panel. A requested service may be removed by clicking on the icon.
- Official communication languages. The languages are selected from the Select communication languages panel by clicking on the + icon. The selected languages appear in the Selections panel. A selected language may be removed by clicking on the icon.
- Countries inside EU. The countries of establishment are selected from the Select countries inside

EU panel by clicking on the + icon. The counties appear in the Selections panel. A country may be removed by clicking on the - icon.

- Public contact details. The eregistry application creates public contact details by copying the address data of the company. They can be modified specifically for the provision of intermediary services.
- Contact Details. The contact details (telephone, email, fax) specifically for the provision of intermediary services.
- Representation in Greece in case of a company outside Greece. In this case you will have to choose if the Representative in Greece is a Natural or a Legal Person. In case of a Natural Person you will have to register his/hers contact details, along with his/hers VAT number and ID/Passport number. In case of a Legal Person you will have to register the Legal Person's information and the Legal Person's Representative details (VAT number and ID/Passport Number included).
- Representation in the form of contact details especially for the provision of intermediary services. #

A

For the provision of intermediary services, it is mandatory to declare (a) Contact persons for communication with the public (b) Point of contact for crisis management and (c) Point of contact with Member States' authorities, the Commission and the Board. Specifically for the provision of hosting services, a contact point for the receipt of removal orders for terrorist content should also be declared. Only the e-mail address and the telephone number are requested for the contact point. It is not possible to submit the application without stating the specific types of contact point.



To avoid problems when submitting the application, click the Validate button before submitting.

By selecting Submit, the application is submitted and processed by EETT.

4.11. Fee Exemption

Legal persons governed by private law which have been certified by a relevant decision of the competent Minister as providers of non-profit social care services and which operate and have in place control mechanisms throughout Greece, are exempted from the obligation to pay fees to EETT, in accordance with Article 67(1) of Law 4313/2014. Certified bodies should submit an application for exemption from fees.

The application for fee exemption is created through the New Application/Fee Exemption option of the main menu.

Figure 17. Application for fee exemption

You need to fill in the expiry date until which you have been exempted from fees, according to the certification you have received. The attached documents should include: (a) the relevant certifying Government Gazette; and (b) a solemn declaration that the body operates and has in place control mechanisms throughout Greece.



The application for fee exemption must precede the applications for which fees are to be paid.



The display of the current expiry date of the exemption from fees is available on the company profile page.

5. License management

Through the Licenses option of the main menu, the company's authorizations are displayed. You can display the details of each license (i.e. authorization) through the View option.

Licenses						
Licenses :	2 (page 1 from 1)	Columns 10 V				
License Typ	be a construction of the second se					Status
Electronic C	ommunications General Aut	horization				Active
Numbering						Active
() View	✓ Options	() Certificate	Network Sorting Distinctive Title	O Prefecture/City		
Мηтрώ Registr	Modification Service Modification Languages Modification Documents Update License Cessation	, ,			User Guide Terms of use Privacy Policy Accessibility State	
	License Activation					

Figure 18. List of licenses

It is also possible to navigate the history of the license. Depending on the type of license you may submit an application for:

- the modification of the license services.
- the modification of the license representation.
- the official communications languages modification.
- the update of documents of the license.
- the declaration of cessation of activities under the license.
- the activation of the license, in case of prior cessation of activities.

The option to create modification applications is provided by the Options button for a selected license.

5.1. Service modification

A service modification application pertains to specific authorizations for which services are declared (general authorization for electronic services, general authorization for postal services and individual license for postal services).

	Available Services : 30 page 1 <<< < > >>>			Services			
A.0102	Terrestrial digital broadcasting transmission network, using radio-television signal frequencies	H		Service	Action		
A.0105	Fixed satellite network	+		A.0104 Mobile Virtual Network Operator			
4.0106	Mobile satellite network	+		B.0302 Electronic communications services on board vessels (includingd MCV services)			
A.0107	Wideband Data Transmission Systems including Radio Local Area Networks (RLANs)	•		B.0402 Other Mobile Electronic Communications Services			
4.0222	testing	+					
3.0101	Provision of Leased Lines	+					
3.0103	Provision of Virtual Private Networks (VPN)	+					
0104	internet access service	+					
.0105	Data transmission	+					
3.0106	SMS (Short Messaging Service) / MMS (Multimedia Messaging Service)	+					

Figure 19. Modification of authorization services

To create a service modification application, you must display the list of company authorizations through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you need to select the authorization in which you are interested and select, in Options, the Service Modification option.

The application shows the services appearing in the Services panel. You may add a new service through the + icon in the Available Services panel, or remove a service through the - icon in the Services panel. In the event that a fee is required to submit an application, you must also fill in the fee payment information.

After filling in the application, you can submit it for processing by EETT.

5.2. Representation modification

To update the details of the representation of a license (i.e. authorization) you must submit the appropriate application. To create a representation modification application, you must display the list of company authorizations through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you need to select the authorization in which you are interested and select, in Options, the Representation Modification option.

In the application you may edit:

- Communication information for the consumers.
- Details of representatives and contact points where appropriate.

Especially for the general authorization for electronic communications and the provision of intermediary services, any activities in EU countries can also be declared through this application. In addition, for the general authorization for electronic communications any branches of the company in EU countries may be indicated.

After filling in the application, you may submit it for processing by EETT.

5.3. Languages modification

In order to update the official communication languages you must submit the appropriate application.

Languages Modification							
Save O Validate Submit X Cancel							
Select official communication languages.							
Available Languages : 20 page 1 < > >>> Languages							
en	English	+		Language	Action		
bg	Bulgarian	+	a	French			
de	German	+	a	Spanish			
da	Danish	Ŧ		Lithuanian			
et	Estonian	Ð					
ga	Irish	Ð					
it	Italian	+					
hr	Croatian	+					
lv	Latvian	+					
mt	Maltese	+					

Figure 20. Languages modification

To create a language modification application, you must display the list of company authorizations through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you need to select the authorization in which you are interested and select, in Options, the Languages Modification option.

The application shows the selected languages in the Languages panel. You may add a new language through the + icon in the Available Languages panel, or remove a service through the - icon in the Languages panel.

After filling in the application, you can submit it for processing by EETT.

5.4. Documents update

The application gives the possibility to update the documents of a icense. This is particularly useful for businesses with General or Individual License for Postal Services in order to inform EETT about the Charter of Obligations to Consumers, Price List etc. You can declare the update of the documents of a licence through the application Documents update.

To create a documents update application, you must display the list of company authorizations through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you need to select the authorization in which you are interested and select, in Options, the Documents Update option.

The generated application includes all the valid documents of the license. You can remove the ones that are not valid anymore and upload new documents.



If any of the license documents does not change, it must remain in the application. You shoulde not delete it.

After completing the documents upload, you can submit it for processing by EETT. If the application is approved, then the documents of the license will be updated and displayed in the Documents section of the license.

5.5. Cessation of authorization activities

In order to declare the cessation of the activities of a license (i.e. authorization) you must submit the appropriate application. To create a license cessation application, you must display the list of licenses through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you will need to select the license in which you are interested and select, in Options, the License Cessation option.

You can submit the application for processing by EETT. Upon submission of the application, the license shall be automatically suspended. Cessation becomes definitive upon approval of the application, whereupon the authorization becomes inactive. In case the license is subject to annual fees, a fee notification should be submitted for the period during which it was in force. Upon submission of the application for the license cessation, an annual fee notification is automatically created in order to be completed and submitted. Following the final approval of the annual fee notification, the activities are ceased permanently in the EETT registry.

5.6. Activation of authorization

A license (i.e. authorization) can be activated in case of prior cessation of activities. To create a license activation application, you must display the list of company authorizations through the Licenses option of the main menu. Then, you need to select the license in which you are interested and select, in Options, the License Activation option.

After creating the application, you can submit it for processing by EETT. Upon final approval of the application, the license becomes active.

6. Number management

The eregistry application enables the management of NNP numbers. Through the application, the National Numbering Plan is conveyed and numbers are assigned to companies.



To access the number management operations, you must first obtain the numbering right authorization.

6.1. National Numbering Plan

Numbers are assigned in blocks. The eregistry application captures the NNP in the block format

<SERIES><BLOCK>

The series and the blocks of numbers are created in advance.

The series created are accessible through the Numbering/Series option of the main menu.

Search Criteri	a				_
Prefix Q Search	☆ Clear page 1 from 70) 생1 ≪1 ▷>		V		
Series : 693 (Prefix	page 1 from 70) 🕅 🕅 🕨	Block Type	Length	Assignment Fee	Usage Fe
10	Social services	3 digit codes (10 series)	3	1,500.00	4,00
100	Social services	4 digit codes (10 series)	4	1,000.00	1,00
1000	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1001	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1002	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1003	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1004	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1005	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
	Social services	5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25
1006		5 digit codes (10 series)	5	300.00	25

Μητρώο Επιχειρήσεων και Αδειών Registry of Companies and Licenses User Guide | Terms of use | Privacy Policy | Accessibility Statement

Figure 21. The NNP series

The main menu Numbering/Blocks option provides access to the NNP number blocks.

Blocks						
Search Criteria						
Series Number Category Select	~	Block		Block From Block Type Select V	Block To	
itatus Available 🗸		My Blocks				
Q Search 🛛 🖉 Clear						
Blocks : 790009 (page 1 from 7900	1) 🔣 🐼 🕪 🕅					
Series	Series		Block	Number Count	Status	Company
017	Social services		6	1	Available	
017	Social services		8	1	Available	
017	Social services		9	1	Available	
019	Social services		0	1	Available	
019	Social services		1	1	Available	
019	Social services		2	1	Available	
019	Social services		3	1	Available	
019	Social services		4	1	Available	
019	Social services		6	1	Available	
019	Social services		7	1	Available	
) View						
eRegistry Μητρώο Επιχειρήσεων και Αδειά Registry of Companies and License	DV 55				User Guide Terms of use Privacy Policy A	ccessibility Statement

Figure 22. The number blocks

All created blocks are displayed with an indication of their status. The different block statuses are shown in the table below.

Status	Notes
Not available	The block is not available for assignment.
Available	The block is available for assignment.
Locked	The block is not available for assignment due to overlapping with another assigned block.
Assigned	The block has been assigned to a company.
Reserved	The block was assigned, has been revoked but is reserved for a period of six months following the revocation.

The number blocks page provides search criteria to limit search results. It also provides access to detailed block items, including block history, through the View option. The block view page displays the current information concerning the block, offering the additional option of viewing the block history. A table of your company's approved applications regarding the block is also displayed.

6.2. Number assignment

To assign numbers, you must complete and submit a number assignment application through the New Application/Numbering/Number Assignment option of the main menu.

Available Blo	CKS : 790008					Selecte	d Blocks : 2					
eries			Block			Series	Series	Block	Block Type	Number Count	Assignment Fee	Annual Usage Fe
						1017	Social services	6	5 digit codes (10 series)	1	300.00	250.0
lock From			Block To			1017	Social services	8	5 digit codes (10 series)	1	300.00	250.0
lumber Catal										Total:	600	50
Jumber Catego -Select	ry	\sim										
lock Type						← 0	elete					
-Select	\sim											
Q Search												
Available Blo	cks : 790008 (page 1 from 79	001) 🕅	≪ ⊳	M								
Series	Series	Block		Block Type	Number Count							
1017	Social services	6		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
017	Social services	8		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1017	Social services	9		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1019	Social services	0		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1019	Social services	1		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1019	Social services	2		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1019	Social services	3		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
1019	Social services	4		5 digit codes (10 series)								
1019	Social services	6		5 digit codes (10 series)								
1019	Social services	7		5 digit codes (10 series)	1							
→ Add	→ Add All											
Block Usage												
IOCK Usage												

Figure 23. Selecting blocks for assignment

The number assignment application shows the available NNP blocks (Available Blocks table). The table also includes the blocks retained by your company, in case you wish to assign blocks that you have previously revoked. Search criteria are provided for you to find the block you want. Blocks may be selected individually or through multiple selection. You may select an individual block from the Add option. For the multiple block selection, you must specify in the search criteria the Series of blocks you want and then you must specify, through the Block From and Block To options, the range of blocks you want. Select Search to view the blocks in the specified range, and then Add All to add the blocks to the list of blocks to be assigned.



To add multiple blocks, the Series must first be selected in the search criteria of the list of available blocks. Otherwise, multiple blocks cannot be added.

The Selected Blocks panel shall display the number blocks requested for assignment. A block can be removed from the request through the Delete option. The table displays for each block the annual assignment and usage fee.

The eregistry application allows, prior to the final submission of the application, for the payment of the fees for the assignment and use of numbers. If no fees are paid at the time the application is submitted, the application shall be returned by EETT so that fee payment can be performed following the preliminary processing of the application. Fees can be paid at a later stage through the processing of companies tasks.

6.3. Secondary assignment

The application for secondary assignment shall be submitted in cases where short codes, which are primarily assigned to a provider, are assigned for use to another party (secondary assignment). The

application shall be submitted by the provider to whom the number is primarily assigned. You can submit a secondary assignment application by selecting New Application/Numbering/Secondary Assignment.

Secondary Assignm	ient									
🛱 Save 🕕 Va	iidate 🏾 🚳 Submit 🛛 🗙 Cancel	I								
Vat Number 90374553 Search Add					Country * GREECE		~			
Effective Date										
Effective Date										
Available Blocks	: 4				Selected Blocks	: 0				
Series	:4	Bi	ock		Selected Blocks		Block Type	Number Count	Assignment Fee	Annual Usage Fee
Series 1020	:4	BI	ock				Block Type	Number Count	Assignment Fee	Annual Usage Fee
Series 1020 Number Category			ock		Series Serie		Block Type	Number Count		
Series 1020 Number Category Select	:4		ock		Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category			ock		Series Serie		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select			ock]		Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select Q Search			ack		Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select Q Search			Block Type	Number Count	Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select Q Search Available Blocks :	4 (page 1 from 1)			Number Count	Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select Q Search Available Blocks : Series	4 (page 1 from 1) Series	Block	Block Type		Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			
Series 1020 Number Category Select Block Type Select Q Search Available Blocks : Series 1020	4 (page 1 from 1) Series Social services	Block 1	Block Type 5 digit codes (10 series)	1	Series Serie No records found.		Block Type			

Figure 24. Search of companies and blocks for secondary assignment.

Before selecting the secondary assignment blocks, the company/party using the numbers should be defined. To define a company, you must search it in the eregistry application. The vat number is indicated in the Vat Number field, and the Search button is used to search for the company in the registry. If the company exists in the registry, its details are displayed. If the company has no users, you will also be able to modify the basic company details. If the company can not be found, you must enter its basic details therein.

Following the definition of the company/party to which the secondary assignment is to be granted, the number blocks should be selected. The secondary assignment application displays the available NNP blocks for which the secondary assignment is available (Available Blocks table). The table also includes the blocks retained by your company, in case you wish to assign blocks that you have previously revoked.

Search criteria are provided for you to find the block you want. Blocks may be selected individually or through multiple selection. You can select an individual block from the Add option. For the multiple block selection, you must specify in the search criteria the Series of blocks you want and then you must specify, through the Block From and Block To options, the range of blocks you want. Select Search to view the blocks in the specified range, and then Add all to add the blocks to the list of blocks to be assigned.



To add multiple blocks, the Series must first be selected in the search criteria of the list of available blocks. Otherwise, multiple blocks cannot be added.

The Selected Blocks panel shall display the number blocks requested for assignment. A block can be removed from the request through the Delete option. The table displays for each block the annual assignment and usage fee.

The eregistry application allows, prior to the final submission of the application, for the payment of
the fees for the assignment and use of the numbers. If no fees are paid at the time when the application is submitted, the application shall be returned by EETT so that fees are paid following the preliminary processing of the application. Fees could be paid at a later stage through the completion of tasks.



In the case of numbers for which a description of use is required, the **Block Usage** field should also be filled in. In those cases it is suggested that the submission of the application pertains to one block only.

6.4. Number revocation

To revoke assigned blocks, you must complete and submit a number revocation application through the New Application/Numbering/Number Revocation option of the main menu.

Available Bloc	:ks : 5				Selected	Blocks : 1				
Series		I	Block		Series	Series	Block	Block Type	Number Count	Secondary Assignment
					1020	Social services	6	5 digit codes (10 series)	1	
Block From		1	Block To		_					
					← De	lete				
Number Category	<i>y</i>	$\mathbf{\mathbf{v}}$								
Block Type										
Select										
	\sim									
	~									
Q Search										
Q Search	ks : 5 (page 1 from 1)									
Q Search Available Block		Block	Block Type	Number Count						
Q Search Available Block Series	ks : 5 (page 1 from 1)	Block 6	Block Type 5 digit codes (10 series)	Number Count						
Q Search Available Block Series 1019	ks : 5 (page 1 from 1) Series									
Q Search Available Block Series 1019 1019	ks : 5 (page 1 from 1) Series Social services	6	5 digit codes (10 series)	1						
Q Search	ks : 5 (page 1 from 1) Series Social services Social services	6 7	5 digit codes (10 series) 5 digit codes (10 series)	1						

Figure 25. Selecting blocks for revocation

The Available Blocks panel displays all blocks which have been assigned to your company. The Selected Blocks panel displays all blocks which have been selected for revocation. Through the Add option, an assigned block is added to the blocks selected for revocation. Through the Delete option, the block to be revoked is removed from the panel of selected items. After selecting the blocks for revocation, you can submit the application.

The revocation of numbers results in the reservation of blocks for a period of six months following the approval of the application. Within this period, the numbers are reserved and cannot be assigned. Only your company can apply for the revoked blocks to be assigned. The blocks included in number portability are excluded from being reserved. In these cases, the blocks are automatically transferred to the company with the most numbers ported within a given block.



The above retaining of blocks for a six-month period does not apply to the following: (a) short codes of series 116, the use of which is determined by European Commission Decisions about harmonized use throughout Europe; (b) five-digit short codes of series 14, 190-196, 54, 198; and (c) groups of numbers of series 901, 909, 806, 812, 825, 850 and 875.

6.5. Secondary assignment transfer

A secondary assignment transfer is the process where the company to which a number block has been assigned on a primary level under secondary assignment, applies for the secondary assignment to another company/party. The same application can be used in cases where the block has not been assigned on a secondary level to your company, but only on a primary one.

The application shall be the same as the one for the secondary assignment of numbers without fees.

6.6. Secondary assignment removal

Secondary assignment removal is the process where the undertaking to which a block of numbers has been assigned on a primary level under secondary assignment, applies for the removal of the secondary assignment. Upon approval of a secondary assignment application, block management shall be transferred to the company to which it has been assigned under primary assignment.

6.7. Primary assignment transfer

The transfer of the primary assignment of blocks pertains to cases where the holder of the secondary assignment wishes to change provider for the numbers he/she holds. You may submit a primary assignment transfer application by selecting New Application/Numbering/Primary Assignment Transfer.

Series		Block										
·					Series	Series	Block	Block Type	Number Count	Secondary Assignment	Assignment Fee	Annual Usage Fee
Vat Number					1020	Social services	3	5 digit codes (10 series)	1	ΑΝΩΝΥΜΗ ΕΤΑΙΡΙΑ	300.00	250.00
Q Search										То	al: 300	0
Available Blocks : 3 (page 1 from 1)					Delete							
Series Ser	eries	Block	Block Type	Number Count		Delete						
1020 So	ocial services	3	5 digit codes (10 series)	1								
1020 So	ocial services	4	5 digit codes (10 series)	1								
1020 So	ocial services	5	5 digit codes (10 series)	1								

Figure 26. Search for blocks and for primary assignment transfer

To be able to submit the application, you must select the blocks from the Available Blocks panel. After finding the block and selecting Add, the block is moved to the Selected Blocks panel. The primary assignment application shall be subject to assignment fees.

The application allows, prior to the final submission of the application, for the payment of fees for the number assignment. If no fees are paid at the time when the application is submitted, the application is returned by EETT so that fees are paid following the preliminary processing of the application. Fees can be paid at a later stage through the completion of tasks.

6.8. Modification of use of numbers

The application to modify the use of numbers changes the use of numbers in cases where a description of use is required.

ailable Blo	cks : 3				Select	ed Blocks :	1			
ries			Block		Series	Series	Block	Block Type	Number Count	Secondary Assignment
ock From			Block To		1019	Social services	7	5 digit codes (10 series)	1	ΧΑΛΚΕΟΝΙΔΗΣ ΠΑΠΑΔΟΠΟΥΛΟΣ ΕΥΣΤΡΑΤΙΟΣ
umber Categor	ry					Delete				
Select		\sim				Delete				
ock Type -Select	~									
Q Search										
	cks : 3 (page 1 from 1)									
Series	Series	Block	Block Type	Number Count						
019	Social services		5 digit codes (10 series)							
1020	Social services	6	5 digit codes (10 series)	1						
116	Social services	2	4 digit codes (11 series)	1						
→ Add -	→ Add All									
77100										
Block Usage										

Figure 27. Description of use of numbers

To be able to submit the application, you must select the blocks from the Available Blocks panel. After finding the block and selecting Add, the block is moved to the Selected Blocks panel.

Then, you will need to fill in the Block Usage field.



The description of the use of numbers is related to all selected blocks. In case you want to enter a description for a single block, it is recommended to submit a request only for that specific block.

7. Management of postal networks

Postal networks are companies that cooperate with a licensed postal services provider in order to provide services on its behalf. Postal networks include cooperating companies and specific customer service points. The eregistry application enables the management of the postal network of a registered company, preserving the data history.

The management of postal networks is an independent but complementary function of the authorization process. Applications relating to networks are separated from authorization requests. However, the network is considered active only if your company operates under general authorization or holds an individual license for postal services.

7.1. Network members

By selecting the option **Profile/Postal Network Members** from the main menu, the table with the members of your company's postal network is displayed. Postal network members include:

- single branches of your company,
- cooperating companies that operate under general authorization or hold an individual license for postal services,

•	other	cooperating	companies.
---	-------	-------------	------------

Aat Number Prefecture Select V Access Point Select V	Registration Active Yes \v Parcel Locker Select \v		City Service Point Select V General Postal Select V			Description Sorting CenterSelect Individual PostalSelect V
Q Search & Clear	E Columns 10 V	Address	City	Prefecture	Active	
ANTEAIDH 28, BPAXNI, 14789, GREECE	ENTISE	ΠΑΝΤΕΛΙΔΗ 28, ΒΡΑΧΝΙ, 14789	BPAXNI	Aetolia-Acarnania	Yes	Service Point Parcel Locker
RIKLEOUS 25, CHALANDRI, 15235, GREECE	TEST KED 5	PERIKLEOUS 25, CHALANDRI, 15235	CHALANDRI	Other	Yes	Service Point
IA 5, AOHNA, 11111, GREECE	FR-PROF	ΣΙΝΑ 5, AΘΗΝΑ, 11111	AOHNA	Other	Yes	Service Point

Figure 28. List of postal network members

Search criteria are provided to enable the search for postal network members, namely:

- The member's company vat number. If the vat number is the same as the vat number of your company, the table shall display the branches of your company.
- The EETT Registration Number. This concerns companies that have been authorized by EETT.
- City. The city where the member's point of service is located. You can enter only the first letters of the name of the city you are interested in.
- Description. The member description.

- Perfecture. The Prefecture of the member's point of service. You can select from the drop-down list.
- Active. The table shall display both active and inactive network members. If you select Yes in the active field, only the active members of the network will be displayed.
- The fields that are specific to each network member. By selecting Yes, you limit the results of the table to members with specific characteristics.

Through the View option, you are transferred to the view page of the network member, where you are able to view the data history. By clicking the XLS button you can export the data of the members to an Excel file.



The geographic coordinates of the members of the postal networks are usually derived from automatic geolocation based on the postal address. If the geographic coordinates are not known, the points appear in the area of Syntagma Square in the center of Athens (37.974541, 23.734390). The coordinates are corrected by submitting a request for the modification of the postal network, which allows for manual entry of the coordinates.

In order to modify the composition of the postal network, you must submit an application for its modification.

7.2. Postal network modification

By selecting the option New Application/Postal Network Modification from the main menu, you can create a new application to modify the postal network. By this application you may:

- Add a new member to the postal network.
- Remove an existing member from the network.
- Update the details of an existing member in the network.

Save ① Validate	🕸 Submit 🗙 Cancel							
earch Criteria								
at Number	Reg	stration Number	Description	1		City		
🕽 Search 🛛 🔗 Clear								
Postal Network Member	s:3 (page 1 from 1)							
ompany	Description	Network Member A	ddress Prefecture				City	
NTER PRISE	MELOS 3	ΠΑΝΤΕΛΙΔΗ 28, ΒΡΑλ	(NI, 14789 Aetolia-Aca	rnania	Service Poi	nt Parcel Locker	BPAXNI	
ESTKED5	MELOS	PERIKLEOUS 25, CHA	LANDRI, 15235 Other		Service Poi	nt	CHALANDRI	
ROF FRANCAIS	FR-PROF	ΣINA 5, AΘΗΝΑ, 111	11 Other		Service Poi	nt	AOHNA	
→ Add to Application								
Add to Application								
	fication							
Network Members Modi				Prefecture			Action	
Network Members Modi	Postal Network Member	Company	Network Member Address	Prefecture			Action	

Figure 29. Edit and create network members

The Network Members Modification panel includes all network members that are referred to in the

application. Through the Add Member button, a new member is created in the network. You can update the member details.

The Postal Network Members panel includes all existing members of the postal network. Through the Add to Application option, you may transfer an existing member to the application. There are two options for the existing member. The first option is to update the network members' details via the \square icon. The member registration page is displayed. The second option is to remove the member from the network via the \blacksquare icon. With the \times icon the member is removed from the application.

Upon completion of all changes to the postal network, you can submit the application.

7.2.1. Edit a network member

The edit process of a postal network member consists of four sections:

- the company participating in the network. In the case of a single branch, the company participating in the network is the company owning the application;
- the postal address of the company's registered offices. In the case of a single branch, the postal address of the registered offices equals that of the company that submitted the application;
- the postal address of the point of service. The postal address may be the same as that of the registered offices of the company or it may differ;
- the properties of the network member. A description is required, indicating the name of the network member, the prefecture where it operates and its designation as a service point, sorting center or access point.

The four sections appear as different tabs on the member's page. The Next and Previous options are available for navigating the tabs.

Company Selection	Registered Office Address	Member Address	Member Properties	
Company 😨				
Full Name *			Distinctive title *	
PROF FRANCAIS			FR-PROF	
Legal Form			GEMI Number	
Partnership Genera				
SA Reg. No.			Phone	
Fax			Email	
Web Site			Vat Number *	
www.test.gr			090374553	
Tax Office			Company Size	
ΑΘΗΝΩΝ Α			Small enterprise	

Figure 30. Network member company

In the Company Selection tab, the basic details of the member company are requested. In the case of a new member, the company submitting the application is selected by default. It is possible to change the company by searching using a vat number. In case you want to change the company, enter the vat number and select Search. If the company already exists in the registry, its details will be displayed. Depending on whether the company is in the registry or not, you can modify its details. If it is not registered, you can enter its details through the Add option.

al Network Membe	ir 🕐			
Company Selection	Registered Office Address	Member Address	Member Properties	
Registered Offi	ce Address ⑦			
Street / number ΣINA 5			City AOHNA	
Postal Code 11111			Country GREECE	
💿 Мар				
– Back				Next ->

Figure 31. Registered offices of network company

In the Registered Office Address tab you can enter the registered address of the company. The possibility to update the address is provided only for companies that are not registered in the registry.

	er 🕐			
Company Selection	Registered Office Address	Member Address	Member Properties	
Network Membe	r Address 🕜			
Street / number *			City *	
ΣINA 5			AOHNA	
Postal Code *			Country *	
11111			GREECE	\sim
Contact Details				
			Fax	
Phone			Fax	
			Fax	
Phone			Fax	
Phone			Fax	

Figure 32. Network member address

In the Member Address tab, you can enter the address of the network member's service point.

ompany Selection	Registered Office Address	Member Address	Member Properties		
escription *			Prefecture *		
R-PROF			Other	\sim	
ervice Point		orting Center ×		Access Point	
arcel Locker		eneral Postal		Individual Postal	
🗸 ОК					

Figure 33. Network member properties

In the Member Properties tab, a description of the network member is provided, the prefecture in which it provides services is specified and the information whether it is a service point and/or a sorting center operating under a general or with an individual license, is given.



The indication of the role of the member is independent from the current authorization status of the company. Network members are deemed inactive if the applicant company does not operate under general authorization or doesn't hold an individual license. In order for the members to be considered active, you must obtain the general authorization or the individual license for postal services.

8. Annual fees

The eregistry application provides functionality for the submission of notification of annual fees for licenses which are subject to fees, as well as the submission of notification of payment of annual fees for numbers.

8.1. Notification of license fees

For the general authorization for electronic communications, the general authorization for postal services and the individual license for postal services, fees are paid to EETT, based on the annual gross revenue of the respective activity and are calculated in accordance with EETT regulations. The notification of annual fees is generated automatically by the application. The application also calculates automatically the annual fees. The fees must be paid and the fee notification must be submitted within the deadlines set out under EETT regulations.



The approval by EETT of the fee statement is made with the reservation of EETT that, on the one hand, the declared data are according to the statement of the provider and, that, on the other hand, EETT is not deprived of the right for any further audit.

8.1.1. Annual general authorization fees for electronic communications

Fee Notification Electronic Communications General Authorization						
🛱 Save 🛛 Validate 🛛 🕸 Submit 🛛 🗙 Cancel						
Year : 2025						
Total Annual Gross Revenue *						
0.00 ZERO € 00/100						
Gross Service Revenues *						
0.00 ZERO € 00/100						
Payments for Call Termination cross or control of the Networks *						
0.00 ZERO € 00/100						
Total Annual Gross Revenue Subject to Fees *						
Labore do nos						
0.00 ZERO € 00/100						
Fee Amount						
0.00 ZERO € 00/100						
Due						
Jul 1, 2026						
Fees 🕐						
Deposit Slip *	Payment Date *					
Deposit site	rayment Date					
Payment Amount *	Bank Account *					
	Select V					
Enable Settlement ()						
Enable Settlement						

Figure 34. Notification of annual fees for a general electronic communications authorization

The fee notifications are applications, like the other applications in the registry and they are accessible from the main menu through the Applications option. To edit the fee statement for the general electronic communications authorization, you must fill in:

- the total gross revenue;
- the gross revenue from the provision of electronic communications services;
- and the call termination costs

The application calculates the revenue which is subject to fees, as well as the amount of the corresponding fee, using as calculation base the revenue which is subject to fees. After paying the fees, you must enter the fee deposit information.

If the fees are paid within the payment deadline, it shall be possible to activate a settlement. Through the Enable Settlement option, you can request a fee settlement. To activate the settlement, at least 30% of the fee must be paid in advance. The settlement shall be activated once EETT has approved the corresponding statement. The settlements are monitored by eregistry, via the Installment Payment application.



The option to settle fees is activated only if the date of payment of the fee is filled in.



In case of payment of the fee after the payment deadline, the default interest is also calculated. The Overdue Payment up to Today field displays the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the current date. The Overdue Payment up to Payment Date field shows the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the payment date, which is the deposit filing date.

8.1.2. Annual fees for general authorizations for postal services

Fee Notification General Postal							
🛱 Save 🛛 🕜 Validate 🖉 Submit 🛛 🗙 Cancel							
Year : 2025							
Total Annual Gross Revenue *							
0.00 ZERO € 00/100							
Total Annual Gross Revenue Subject to Fees *							
0.00 ZERO € 00/100							
Number of Trucks * 0							
Calculation Base							
0.00 ZERO € 00/100							
Fee Amount							
0.00 ZERO € 00/100							
Due Jun 30, 2025							
Fees 🕐							
Deposit Slip *	Payment Date *						
Payment Amount *	Bank Account *						
0.00	Select						

Figure 35. Notification of annual fees for general authorizations for postal services

The fee notifications are applications as all others in the registry and are accessible through the Applications option in the main menu. To complete the application, you need to fill in the total gross revenue, the gross revenue subject to fees of the reference year and the number of tracks, only in the case that the gross revenue subject to fees is less than 100,000.00 euros. The amount of the fee is calculated by the application, after the calculation base is defined according to the amounts that are declared. You must also enter the fee deposit information.



The number of trucks is necessary only for the years from 2024 onwards. For previous years, such information is not required and there is no change in the method of calculating fees, regardless of the gross revenue subject to fees.



In case of payment of the fee after the payment deadline, the default interest is also calculated. The Overdue Payment to Date field displays the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the current date. The Overdue Payment until Payment Date field shows the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the payment date, which is the deposit filing date.

8.1.3. Annual fees for individual licenses for postal services

Fee Notification Individual Postal					
🛱 Save 🛛 🕐 Validate 🗋 🕸 Submit 🛛 🗙 Cancel					
Year : 2024					
Total Annual Gross Revenue *					
0.00 ZERO € 00/100					
Total Annual Gross Revenue Subject to Fees * 0.00 ZERO € 00/100					
Calculation Base					
0.00 ZERO € 00/100					
Fee Amount 0.00 ZERO € 00/100					
Due Jun 30, 2025					
Fees ⑦					
Deposit Slip *	Payment Date *				
Payment Amount * 0.00	Bank Account *Select				

Figure 36. Notification of annual fees for individual licenses for postal services

The fee notifications are applications as all others in the registry and are accessible through the Applications option in the main menu. To complete the application, you need to fill in the total gross revenue and the gross revenue subject to fees of the reference year. The amount of the fee is calculated by the application, using as calculation base the gross revenue which is subject to fees. You must also enter the fee deposit information.



In case of payment of the fee after the payment deadline, the default interest is also calculated. The Overdue Payment to Date field displays the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the current date. The Overdue Payment until Payment Date field shows the amount of the fee including interest calculated up to the payment date, which is the deposit filing date.

8.2. Numbering annual fee calculation

The eregistry enables the calculation of the annual fees for numbers through the Numbering/Annual Fee Calculation option of the main menu.

r 25	Reference Date 12/31/2024	Effective Date 03/31/2025	
Blocks			
Block Type		Number Count	Annual Usage Fe
No records found.			
		Total:	0.0

🗐 Calculate 📘 XLS 📘 Details

Figure 37. Calculation of annual fees for numbers

The annual fees are calculated for the current year on the basis of the numbers assigned at the end of the previous year and in accordance with the procedures of EETT's regulation on fees. The Calculation button provides a summary report of the corresponding fees which can then be exported to an Excel file through the XLS button.

The Details button generates an Excel file with details per assigned block of numbers, which corresponds to the aggregated calculation of fees.



The file generated through the Details button refers to the assigned blocks included in the calculation of fees, and not the current status of the assigned blocks.

 \mathbf{O}

The file generated by the Details button may contain multiple lines depending on the assigned blocks. You can use the Excel pivot table to group the detailed entries and compare them with the summary fee calculation report.

8.3. Annual number fees notification

The eregistry calculates the annual fees for the use of numbers, in accordance with the relevant EETT Regulation. The notifications on the payment of fees for numbers are applications, like the other applications in the registry, and they are accessible from the applications panel through the Applications option in the main menu.

Fee Notification Numbering	
🛱 Save 🛛 🕐 Validate 🛛 🚳 Submit 🛛 🗙 Cancel	
Year : 2024	
Fee Amount 1,750.00 ONE THOUSAND SEVEN HUNDRED FIFTY € 00/100	
Due Apr 1, 2024	
Overdue Payment up to Today 1,812.36 (ONE THOUSAND EIGHT HUNDRED TWELVE € 36/100)	
Overdue Payment up to Payment Date 1,750.00 (ONE THOUSAND SEVEN HUNDRED FIFTY € 00/100)	
Fees ⑦	
Deposit Slip *	Payment Date *
Payment Amount * 0.00 ZERO € 00/100	Bank Account *Select V
Enable Settlement ③	
Enable Settlement	

Figure 38. Notification of annual fees for numbers

The fees have already been calculated and you only need to enter the information on the payment of the fees.

If the fees are paid within the payment deadline, it shall be possible to activate a settlement. Through the Enable Settlement option, you can request a fee settlement. To activate the settlement, at least 30% of the fee must be paid in advance. The settlement shall be activated once EETT has approved the corresponding statement. The settlements are monitored by eregistry, via the Installment Payment application.



The option to settle fees is activated only if the date of payment of the fee is filled in.

8.4. Fee Settlements

Particularly for the general electronic communications authorizations, it is possible to pay the annual fees through settlements. To activate a settlement for general authorization fees, the timely (by the 1st of July of each year) payment of at least 30% of the calculated fee is required. In this case, the application gives you the option to activate the settlement. The process of activating and completing a settlement is shown in the figure below.



Figure 39. Process of activating and completing a fee settlement

In the first step, it is necessary to request the activation of the settlement, when submitting the fee statement. Once the fee statement is approved, the six-month payment plan for the remaining amount of the fee is created

Settle	ment Payment Plan 💿								
No	Installment Amount (without interest)	Due	Unpaid Fee	Paid Amount	Payment Date	Interest Days	Interest	Remaining Fee	Payment Confirmation
1	160.42	Jul 31, 2026				0			No
2	160.42	Aug 31, 2026				0			No
3	160.42	Sep 30, 2026				0			No
4	160.42	Oct 31, 2026				0			No
5	160.42	Nov 30, 2026				0			No
5	160.40	Dec 31, 2026				0			No

Figure 40. Payment plan of fee settlement

The Payment Plan table includes the following information:

- The installment Number (from one to six).
- Installment Amount. The initial amount of the installment, except for the interest for the payment of the fee.
- Due. The payment due, to ensure that the payment plan is adhered to.
- Unpaid Fee. The outstanding amount, including interest, prior to taking into account the

payment of the installment.

- Paid Amount. The amount paid as an installment.
- Payment Date. The date of payment of the installment.
- Interest Days. The days for which the interest is calculated, based on the date of payment of the installment and the date of payment of the previous installment.
- Interest. The interest calculated for the interest days and the Bank of Greece interest rate.
- Remaining Fee. The remaining amount, including interest, calculated following the payment of the installment. The remaining amount becomes the Unpaid Amount of the next installment.
- **Payment confirmation**. It is completed by EETT after the confirmation of the payment of the installment.



The table is updated each time upon final approval by EETT of the installment payment notification.

Upon generation of the payment plan, the first installment payment statement is also created. Upon payment of each installment and following approval thereof by EETT, the next statement is automatically generated, until the payment plan is exhausted or the fee is paid in total.



The settlement payments plan, the payments and the interest are shown in the fee notification application.

8.5. Installment Payment Notification

The Installment Payment application is automatically generated by the eregistry application during a fee payment settlement. It automatically receives a reference number and is available in your company's unassigned tasks.

tallme	ent Payment : Electronic Communications Gene	eral Authorization							
/ ОК	🖉 Edit 🗙 Cancel								
Applic	ation Fees Documents Application Lo	og Comments							
Appli	cation								
	ation Registration Number				Registration Date				
1610					May 23, 2025				
Comp	any otification								
Year	ouncation				No				
2025					1				
	ment Amount (without interest)				Due				
160.42	(ONE HUNDRED SIXTY € 42/100)				Jul 31, 2026				
Remain	ning Fee 962.50 (NINE HUNDRED SIXTY-TWO € 50/	100)			Remaining Amount Du 962.50 (NINE HUNDRE		ומ		
Baymo	ent Confirmation No				502.50 (Minte Hondoke	2 50,777-7770 C 50,70	~		
-	ment Payment Plan ③								
No	Installment Amount (without interest)	Due	Unpaid Fee	Paid Amount	Payment Date	Interest Days	Interest	Remaining Fee	Payment Confirmation
1	160.42	Jul 31, 2026			-	0		_	No
2	160.42	Aug 31, 2026				0			No
3	160.42	Sep 30, 2026				0			No
4	160.42	Oct 31, 2026				0			No
5	160.42	Nov 30, 2026				0			No
	160.40	Dec 31, 2026				0			No

Figure 41. The installment payment statement view page.

In addition to the main elements of the application (reference number and date), the number of the installment, the initial amount of the installment and the remaining amount of the fee are displayed on the payment statement view page. The payment plan and the way in which the plan is

carried out over time are also displayed.

The statement shall be filled in through the statement processing page as shown in the figure below.

Installment Payment : Electronic Communications General Authorization		
🖹 Save 🛛 🗙 Cancel		
Year : 2025		
No		nt Amount (without interest)
1	160.42 (0	NE HUNDRED SIXTY € 42/100)
Due	Remainin	g Fee 962.50 (NINE HUNDRED SIXTY-TWO € 50/100)
Jul 31, 2026		
Remaining Amount Due 962.50 (NINE HUNDRED SIXTY-TWO € 50/100)		
Fees ⑦ Deposit Slip * Payment Amount * 0.00	Payment I Bank Acco Select	
Documents		
-	-	
Document	Date	Document Type
No records found.		
+ Add		

Figure 42. The page for processing the installment payment notification

The page for processing the notification displays the main information of the notification. You are asked to fill in the details of the paid fee and to forward the notification to EETT through the eregistry. The amount of the full payment of the fee is also displayed on the processing page.

The steps for completing the installment payment and forwarding it to EETT are as follows:

- The notification shall appear in the Unassigned Taks of your company. The statement must be assigned to an end user of your company. Only after being assigned it may be completed.
- After the statement is assigned, it shall be available on the operator's Pending Tasks. The end user selects Process on the pending task page to display it.
- The end user selects Application on the pending task page to display the notification view page.
- The end user selects Edit to display the notification edit page. The end user fills in the deposit slip number, the deposited amount, the date of the deposit and the bank account to which the deposit was made.
- The end user selects Save and the statement view page is displayed.
- The end user selects OK to return to the pending task page.
- The end user selects Options/Forward to EETT on the pending tasks page, to forward the statement to EETT.



It is not enough to complete the fee statement. The final, necessary, step of the above process is to forward it to EETT.

9. User management

The eregistry application enables each registered company to manage its users. Users are managed only by the Admin User role. By selecting **Profile/Users** in the main options menu, the list of company users is displayed. From the list page, it shall be possible to edit a user's data or to create a new user.

User Accounts Search Criteria			_
C Search & Clear	Email Address		
User Accounts : 3 (page 1 from 1)			
Person Details		Email Address	Enabled
Jordi Xavier		j-x@fr-prof.gr	Yes
Mialonier Hiart		mh@fr-prof.gr	Yes
Παπαδοπούλου Ευαγγελία		pe@fr-prof.gr	Yes
+ Add 🛛 🖉 Edit			
HIT FOR CONTRACT A DE LA		User Guide Terms of use Privacy Policy Ar	ccessibility Statement

Figure 43. List of company users



Only the Admin User can manage the users of the company.

The main information of each user is the e-mail address used to login to the eregistry application. The password of each new user is sent to that e-mail address.

The options for managing a user are the following:

User Account	
User Details	
Last Name *	First Name *
ΑΓΗΣΙΛΑΟΥ	ΘΕΜΙΣΤΟΚΛΗΣ
Email *	Phone
a-th@fr-prof.gr	
Fax	
Admin	
Company Details Representative	
General Electronic Communications License	
General Postal Services License	
Specila Postal Services License	
Numbering	
Domain Name Registrar	
Intermediary Services	
Member	

🗸 Save 🔓 Enable 🖨 Disable 🖬 Delete 🗙 Cancel

Figure 44. User edit

- User data modification. If the user has been activated in the past, it is not be possible to update the e-mail address.
- User activation. When the user is being activated, the eregistry automatically sends the user's password to the e-mail address.
- User deactivation. Upon deactivation, the user will no longer be able to login to the eregistry web application.

- User deletion. User deletion is only allowed for users that have not been activated. If the user has been activated in the past, it is only possible to deactivate (but not delete) the user.
- Assigning or removing roles. The appropriate options are used to assign roles to the users or deprive them from such roles. The only role that cannot be assigned or removed is that of the Admin User.

10. Common tasks

10.1. Company profile

By selecting Profile/Company, you have access to the details of your company as those were entered in the registry. The main details of the company, the registered offices, the representatives and the legal documents are provided. It is also possible to navigate the history of the company.

To change the details of the company or to update the required documents, you must submit an application for the modification of company details.

10.2. Attaching a document

To attach a document, it is necessary to enter the necessary document information before uploading the file.

Document ③	×
Document * Document Type * Select	Date *
+ Select File	

X Cancel

Figure 45. Attaching a document

The necessary document identification information is the following:

- Document: The reference number (e.g. protocol number, Government Gazette, number) or any other document identifier.
- Date: The date of the document.
- Document Type: Select from the list of document types.

Once the document details are completed, the Select File option shall be activated. The file may be selected from the local computer and then it is transferred to the application though the Upload option.



The file is not saved automatically after being attached. Select Save or OK on the main page of the application to save the document.

10.3. Edit company information

At several points in the eregistry, it is required to enter the details of a company. The main details of a company are its name, its distinctive title, its legal form and the competent Tax Office, in case the company has its registered offices in Greece.

Company Selection	Registered Office Address	Member Address	Member Properties		
earch Criteria					_
/at Number					
Search Add					
Company ⑦					
Full Name *			Distinctive title *		
Legal Form *	×		GEMI Number		
SA Reg. No.			Phone		
Fax			Email		
Web Site			Vat Number *		
			545454545		
Tax Office *	\sim		Company Size	~	
Select	~		Select	~	

Figure 46. Edit company details



If the company has no distinctive title, enter its name.

Moreover, it is mandatory to enter the address of the company's registered offices. For registered companies, it is possible to enter the billing address separately. This is the address to which the invoices issued by EETT for the payment of fees are sent.



The billing address, if it is completed, is printed on the invoices issued by EETT. Otherwise the address of the registered offices is used.

10.4. Edit fee details

In the context of submitting applications or fee notifications, information related to the payment of the fees is requested. Fees are always paid through deposits to EETT bank accounts, prior to the update of the eregistry data. Fee details must be entered so that the deposits can be identified.

Fees 🕐		
Deposit Slip *	Payment Date *	
Payment Amount *	Bank Account *	
0.00	Select V	

Figure 47. Registration of fee payment

The required data are the following:

- The deposit slip number identifying the deposit.
- The amount of the deposit.
- The date of the deposit.
- The EETT bank account.

The fee data registration information should always be accompanied by a digital copy of the deposit slip. The copy of the deposit slip shall be attached to each request through the document attachment operation.



In some cases the calculated fee amount is zero. In that event, the application shall not require the entry of fee details.

10.5. Edit representative

In the context of the registration of a company or of the authorization details, it is required to register the details of persons who act as company or authorization representatives.

Select V	
Representative Details Representative Address	
Representative Details	
Last Name *	First Name *
Email *	Phone
Fax	

\checkmark	ОК
--------------	----

Figure 48. Edit representative

The information requested is contact details and postal address. Particularly in the case of general electronic communications authorizations, it is also possible to add a branch within the EU.

10.6. Edit Address

In several parts of the application, it is required to enter addresses. The full details of each address are requested, namely: street and number, city, postal code and country.

Street / number *	City *	
Postal Code *	Country *	
	GREECE	\sim
📀 Мар		

Figure 49. Edit address

Each address is accompanied by a geographic display on a digital map. Once the full address details are entered, the point is automatically identified (approximately) on the map. The application allows to move the mark on the map to identify the point more accurately. In addition, the application allows to enter the geographic coordinates directly to the WGS84 coordinate system.

10.7. View historical data

The application keeps a history of certain significant information of the register. This information is the following:

- Companies.
- Authorizations and the corresponding services.
- Members of postal networks.
- Number blocks.

In the view pages of this information, it is possible to view previous versions as indicated in the figure below.



The different versions of the information are numbered and they appear on the time axis in ascending order, starting with the first version and ending with the current one. Each different version in time coincides with an event of modification of the information as a result of the approval of an eregistry application. Upon selection of the number on the timeline, the information of the selected version is displayed. By selecting the **Revert** button, the current and last version of the information is restored.

11. Public API

The eregistry application provides information of the corresponding registries as publicly open data via a REST API. The API is accompanied by the OpenApi3 specification and is available to anyone interested in accessing public records of the register. The API detailed documentation is available at https://eregistry.eett.gr/api/openapi.json. This section is addressed to those who wish to use the API and describes the basic principles of data availability.

11.1. Versions

The API version is part of the URL. The current version is v1.

11.2. Resources

The main API resources are the following:

- Companies. Only information about companies with a known ID (/api/v1/companies) can be retrieved.
- Authorizations. Information on register authorizations of the registry (/api/v1/licenses).
- Members of postal networks. Companies and service points for the provisions of postal services (/api/v1/networkMembers).
- Number blocks. Information on the assigned NNP number blocks (/api/v1/blocks).

The format for representing resources is JSON.

11.3. Resource links

In several cases, the representations of resources also include hyperlinks via the links option.

11.4. Information lists

Access to information lists is paginated in a typical manner. The API displays the paging information as HTTP Headers, as follows:

Header	Description
X-Result-Count	The total number of entries in the list.
X-Current-Page	The current page of the lists.
X-Pages	The number of pages.



For non paginated lists the API shows only the X-Result-Count header.

In addition, the API provides as Link headers the common navigation actions as follows:

rel attribute of Link header	Description
clear	Access to the first page of the list without search criteria.
lastPage	The final page of the list, retaining the search criteria, if any.
firstPage	The first page of the list, retaining the search criteria, if any.
previousPage	The previous page of the list, retaining the search criteria, if any.
nextPage	The next page of the list, retaining the search criteria, if any.

A specific page in a directory shall be accessed through the page parameter, considering that the number of the first page is one (1).

11.5. Language

The API default language is Greek. The English language is also supported for part of the content (e.g. names of countries and legal forms of companies) or the messages in case of error. The response in English is obtained through the Accept-Language header as follows:

Accept-Language: en